
Seth A. Albin 
Bankruptcy Trustee 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION Ill 
2443 WARRENVILLE RD. SUITE 210 

LISLE, IL 60532-4352 

OCT 2 4 2014 

Stewart, Mittleman, Heggie, Henry & Albin, L.L.C. 
222 South Central Avenue 
Suite 501 
Clayton, MO 63105 

SUBJECT: TERMINATION OF NRC RADIOACTIVE MATERIALS LICENSE 
24-24518-01, ST. LOUIS CONNECTCARE 

Dear Mr. Albin: 

In the proposed draft "Motion of Trustee to seek Termination of the License .... " with attached 
letters dated December 26, 2013, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission was contacted and 
it was requested that the NRC radioactive material license 24-24518-01, St. Louis ConnectCare 
be terminated. The NRC staff has reviewed the final status surveys and the NRC confirmatory 
close-out survey inspection results (Memorandum to Files dated October 16, 2014, 
ML 14281A613) and based on its review, the staff has concluded that all licensable radioactive 
material has been removed from the facility. Based on these conclusions no further remediation 
or actions with respect to NRC regulated material is required. The facility is suitable for 
unrestricted use and NRC license number 24-24518-01, St. Louis ConnectCare is hereby 
terminated. 

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter and its 
enclosure will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document 
Room or from the NRC's Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS), 
accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at (630) 829-9887 

License No. 24-24518-01 
Docket No. 030-28715 

Enclosure: Amendment No. 22 

Sincerely, 

~2,t;2~ 
William P. Reichhold 
Materials Licensing Branch 


